














Council Minutes 

Recommendation of Redistricting Task Force: It is 
recommended that the City Council, as part of a public hearing 
process in compliance with California Elections Code Section 
21627 .1, take the following actions: 
(1) Find that the proposed action is exempt from the California 
Environmental Quality Act (CEQA) pursuant to State CEQA 
Guidelines, Section 15061(b)(3), the Common Sense Exemption 
that CEQA only applies to projects that have the potential to have 
a significant effect on the environment; 
(2) Receive and review the Redistricting Task Force's 
recommended redistricting plan ("Redistricting Plan"), map, and 
related demographic data sheet (Attachment A - "Recommended 
Redistricting Plan approved October 30, 2021 by the Redistricting 
Task Force"); 
(3) Receive public comment on the Redistricting Plan, and any 
public input/testimony regarding the composition of one or more 
council districts; 
(4) Conceptually approve the Redistricting Plan as submitted; or 
provide direction on requested modifications to the plan for further 
consideration; and 
(5) Continue the public hearing to each subsequent meeting of 
the City Council until December 6, 2021, or such other date as the 
City Council may determine, at which time the City Council will be 
asked to close the public hearing and conduct first reading of "An 
Ordinance of the City of Pasadena Amending Chapter 1.20 
("Election Districts") of the Pasadena Municipal Code" codifying the 
Recommended Plan as submitted, or a modified Redistricting Plan 
as directed by the City Council. 

Mark Jomsky, City Clerk, opened the public hearing; reported that 
the public hearing notice was published in the Pasadena Press on 
November 1, 2021and the Chinese L.A. Daily News, La Opinion, 
Pasadena Press, and the Pasadena Journal on November 4, 2021. 
He also reported that the City Clerk's Office received (as of the last 
Redistricting Task Force meeting on October 30, 2021) one letter 
in support of minimal change map with 10% deviation, one letter 
expressing concerns and advocating for specific Council Districts 
for the Central District, one letter providing general comments and 
18 "Community of Interest" maps that were submitted by one 
individual, which were distributed to the City Council, posted on­
line, and made part of the public hearing record. 

City Clerk Jomsky and Vince Farhat, Chair of the Redistricting Task 
Force (RTF). presented a PowerPoint presentation on the item, and 
responded to questions. Mr. Farhat thanked City staff, redistricting 
consultants, City Clerk Jomsky, RTF members and the community 
for all their hard work, support and input related to the RTF 
meetings and process. Mr. Jomsky thanked Chair Farhat, Vice 
Chair Moreno, and the RTF members for all their work on the City's 
RTF process. 
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Motion: 
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City Clerk Jomsky reported that there may be an error in the 
agenda report that will be corrected to reflect the correct shifts from 
District 6 to District 7 which includes: Del Mar Boulevard on the 
North, Los Robles Avenue on the West, California Boulevard on the 
South, and Madison Avenue on the East. 

David Ely, representing National Demographics Corporation 
(Redistricting consultants), provided information on census block 
boundaries (in the area adjacent to the 210 Freeway), noted that 
these lines are accurate in terms of the census blocks, do not 
contain any populations, and that will be cleaned up when the final 
map is created and distributed to the public; and responded to 
questions. 

The City Council thanked the Redistricting Task Force, the 
redistricting consultants, and City staff for the hard work and diligent 
efforts spent on the process. 

Councilmembers Masuda and Madison spoke in support of the 
Minimal Change with 10% Deviation Plan map. 

Councilmember Williams expressed concerns with the shift from 
District 7 to District 2, specifically with Oak Avenue and Roosevelt 
Avenue that are stop signs, unlike Craig Avenue that runs through 
without a stop sign that she believes connects communities. She 
stated that she does not believe a community is able to connect if 
you cannot cross the street. 

Councilmember Kennedy spoke on what he believes was a the 
thorough RTF process including community input, and spoke in 
favor of the Task Force recommendation of the Minimal Change 
with 10% Deviation Plan map and Redistricting Plan. 

Vice Mayor Wilson spoke in support of the redistricting line 
adjustment on Los Robles Boulevard and the Minimal Change with 
10% Deviation Plan map. 

Councilmember Rivas expressed concerns with the results of the 
2020 census and the undercount of Pasadena residents in the 
northwest part of the City. 

Following discussion, it was moved by Councilmember Madison, 
seconded by Councilmember Hampton, to continue the public 
hearing to November 22, 2021 at 5:00 p.m.: 

AYES: 

NOES: 
ABSENT: 
ABSTAIN: 

Councilmembers Hampton, Kennedy, Madison, 
Masuda, Rivas, Williams, Vice Mayor Wilson, 
None 
Mayor Gordo 
None 
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PUBLIC COMMENT 
(Continued) 

CLOSED SESSION 
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The following individuals expressed concerns regarding comments 
made by Mayor Gordo; spoke on the Pasadena Police Department 
and the Department's policing policies, including incidents involving 
Pasadena police officers; advocated for the City Council to 
terminate and/or prosecute Officers Dumaguindin, Serrano, 
Mulrooney, and Duncan, Pasadena Police Chief Perez, and/or City 
Manager Steve Mermell: 

Una Lee Jost, Pasadena resident 
Kristin Petherbridge, Altadena resident 
Heavenly Hughes, representing My Tribe Rise 
Lesko Brandon, Pasadena resident 
Julie Diaz Martinez, Pasadena resident 

Ed Washatka, Pasadena resident, advocated for Rose Bowl 
Operating Company, who is applying as a host location for World 
Cup 2022, ensure stadium employees are paid a fair wage. 

Jill Shook, representing Making Housing and Community Happen, 
spoke on Senate Bill 9 - California Housing Opportunity and More 
Efficiency ("HOME") Act, and expressed concerns with the City 
trying to block the policy in Pasadena. 

The City Council expressed appreciation to Julie Gutierrez, 
Assistant City Manager, for her many years of dedicated service to 
the City, and congratulated her on her retirement. 

Ms. Gutierrez expressed appreciation to the City Council for their 
acknowledgment and thoughtful expressions. 

On order of the Vice Mayor, the meeting recessed at 7:12 p.m. to 
discuss the following closed session (Absent: Mayor Gordo): 

SUCCESSOR AGENCY TO THE PASADENA COMMUNITY 
DEVELOPMENT COMMISSION CLOSED SESSION 
CONFERENCE WITH REAL PROPERTY NEGOTIATORS 
pursuant to Government Code Section 54956.8 
Property Location: 1383 Prime Court, Pasadena, California 
Agency Negotiators: Steve Mermen 
Negotiating Party: Daniel Freedman 
Under Negotiation: Price and terms of payment 

CITY COUNCIL CONFERENCE WITH LEGAL COUNSEL 
regarding pending litigation pursuant to Government Code 
Section 54956.9(d)(1) 
Name of Case: City of Anaheim, et al. v. FERC 
United States Court of Appeals for the D.C. Circuit, Case No. 
20-1236 and California Independent System Operator Corp., 
FERC Docket No. ER04-835-000 
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ADJOURNMENT 

ATTEST: 

City Clerk 

Council Minutes 

The above closed session items were discussed, with no 
reportable action at this time. 

CITY COUNCIL CONFERENCE REGARDING PUBLIC 
EMPLOYEE PERFORMANCE EVALUATION pursuant to 
Government Code Section 54957 and CITY COUNCIL 
CONFERENCE with Labor Negotiator pursuant to 
Government Code Section 54957 .6 
Employee Title and Unrepresented Employee: City Clerk 
City Representative: Victor Gordo 

Vice Mayor Wilson reported that the above closed session item will 
not be considered and will be agendized at the next closed session 
City Council meeting. 

On order of the Vice Mayor, the meeting of the City Council 
adjourned at 7:46 p.m. 

Victor M. Gordo, Mayor 
City of Pasadena 
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